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July 18, 2019 
 
 
Ms. Gwen Pinson 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Post Office Box 615 
Frankfurt, KY  40602-0615 
 
Dear Secretary Pinson: 
 
Attached for filing with the Commission are tariff pages that revise AT&T Kentucky’s 
("AT&T") Access Services Tariff.  The revised pages will become effective on August 2, 
2019. 
 
The revisions can be found on the following pages: 
 
 Access Services Tariff, Section E2 – Sixth Revised Page 3 
 
This filing is being made in conjunction with the FCC's Second Report and Order in WC 
Docket No. 17-84 (FCC 18-74) released June 8, 2018 (Zero Demand Forbearance).  The 
language being added to AT&T Kentucky’s tariff by this filing provides that AT&T 
Kentucky is no longer required to offer certain services in geographic areas where there are 
no customers subscribing to those services.  To be clear, no existing customers are affected 
by this filing, nor are any areas affected in which AT&T Kentucky is already providing 
services to existing customers.  The only change occasioned by this tariff filing is that, in 
the event a potential customer requests one of the affected intrastate services in an area 
where AT&T Kentucky is not already providing the service and has no existing customers, 
AT&T Kentucky may decline the request for service.   
  
Should you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
James Carter 
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